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President’s Words of Wisdom 
 
All Members and Friends  

After a long, HOT, and dry summer I am happy to see that Hermine has given us a lot of rain to refill our 
reservoirs and give our lawns and trees a much needed drenching. But it’s a good thing that it didn’t rain 
during our last two meetings in Bob Woodruff Park’s pavilion. From the comments I heard, you enjoyed 
the change in meeting location and the programs that highlighted more participation from our members 
and afforded a greater time for member interaction and chit-chat. Something for us to think about for 
next summer… 

For our September meeting, we will be back at Turning Point for a more traditional meeting which will 
feature Ron Engel-Wilson from Oklahoma who will show how to make an end grain hollowing tool and 
will demonstrate its use.  

Those of you who were at SWAT in Waco this year know what a success it was; some really good 
turning demonstrations, a fantastic instant gallery with hundreds of very fine turnings, a very nice 
selection of vendors with some sharp pricing, and pretty good meals at lunchtime and for the banquet. I 
saw a lot of people hauling off big chunks of wood for turning from the many wood suppliers there. 
Attendance was 704, a record, but even with the convention center undergoing a much needed 
renovation, the symposium was just great. If you missed SWAT this year, plan on going next year. It will 
be bigger and better than ever. You will not regret it. 

Thanks to Kevin Bassett and Arborilogical® Services for setting aside a big pile of walnut for DAW 
members from a very large tree that they recently harvested in Dallas. I got a few nice pieces and I 
understand quite a few other members visited the wood pile to replenish their wood stock also. Will we 
be seeing a lot of walnut bowls and boxes donated for Empty Bowls and Beads of Courage soon? 

And speaking of Beads of Courage, Craig Fyock of Wood World reports that they had 33 boxes donated 
at SWAT and entered into their contest. There were a good number of woodturning clubs represented 
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which shows that the box-making movement is spreading in Texas, but special congratulations go to the 
three DAW members (I, Tom Crosby, and Richard Mineo) who took 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place awards 
which consisted of some very nice vendor certificates for valuable free merchandise. 

The Woodworking Show will be coming back to the Big Town Expedition Center in Mesquite October 
22-24.  Last year I managed our participation with the Woodworking Shows management, getting DAW 
volunteers to man our booth, and arranging to get our lathes, grinder, and other necessary equipment to 
the Show before it opened and get it back to DAW after the Show closed. We had a lot of people stop by 
our booth to watch the demonstrations we put on, and I think most of us who participated had a good 
time doing so. Plus, volunteers have free admission to the Show. I will not be managing our participation 
this year. If any one would like to take on this job, let me know ASAP and I will provide you with all of 
the necessary information. We will need to let the Woodworking Shows staff know very soon if we are 
going to participate so that they can set aside a booth and get us some publicity.  

Elections are coming up soon. I don’t mean just for Congress, but also AAW and DAW. Regarding 
AAW, your election ballot is in the August issue of American Woodturner. The deadline for voting and 
mailing in your ballot is October 21st. Note that although John Ellis is listed on the ballot, he has 
withdrawn his name from consideration for a BOD position. All AAW members should be sure to vote 
for the candidates for the Board of Directors of their choice. If you are not an AAW member, please join 
by going to http://www.woodturner.org/org/mbrship/.  

DAW will have a couple of openings on its Board for the 2011 year; Vice President and Secretary. We 
will have a call for volunteers to take an open position on the Board at the September meeting, and vote 
on a final selection for the 2011 Board at the November meeting. Please contact me or any Board 
member and volunteer to take an open position on the Board.   

See you on Thursday at Turning Point in Garland…Dick Koch  

September Program 

For our September meeting, we will be back at Turning Point for a more traditional meeting which will 
feature Ron Engel-Wilson from Oklahoma who will show how to make an end grain hollowing tool and 
will demonstrate its use. 

Monthly/Quarterly Raffle News 

This is the final month of ticket sales for our 3rd Quarter drawing. All monthly raffle tickets sold at the 
August and September meetings will be combined for the quarterly drawing in September.  
 

The prize will be a collection of three un-handled tools from Thompson Lathe Tools:   
5/8” Mark St. Leger signature roughing gouge 
3/8” detail gouge 
3/8” Jimmy Clewes signature V-shaped bowl gouge.  
Plus a handle that will fit all three tools! 
 

All you have to do is buy tickets for this month's raffle!  Not only will you get a chance to win one of our 
great monthly prizes, you will automatically be entered in the quarterly drawing in September. Of course 
you'll want to increase your chances by buying more tickets in July and August. 
 

And don't buy just one ticket for $1! Increase your odds by buying 5 tickets and we'll give you the sixth 
one free. Even better, since lots of people are getting at least 6 tickets at each meeting, increase you odds 
and buy 12 for $10, or 24 for $20, or … (you get the picture)!  
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 If you don't buy, you can't win! –Robert Pope 
 
Turning 25 – A Celebration 
The American Association of Woodturners will celebrate its 25-year 
anniversary in 2011 at the St. Paul symposium. One of the many 
special events there will be an exhibition, Turning 25 – A 
Celebration. Each chapter of the AAW is encouraged to enter this 
exhibit. The exhibit goal is to have every AAW chapter represented 
and for each chapter to enter a lathe-turned work that exemplifies 
and represents that chapter.  

The Dallas Area Woodturners would like to have one of its members design and construct an appropriate 
turned piece and enter it into this exhibition. Alternatively, several members can get together and form a 
collaborative team to design and make the piece. Ground rules for each piece are:  

�  Piece must fit in an 8” cube 

�  Weight limit is 3 pounds 

�  Entry fee is $40 

�  Entry deadline is February 28, 2011 

�  All entered work must be for sale  

�  All pieces must remain with the exhibit for any traveled venues after the symposium 

�  Sales will be shared 70% with the chapter/or artist and 30% with the AAW 

�  Sold work will be shipped to the buyer at the end of all exhibits, and unsold work will be 
returned to the chapter 

DAW is soliciting entries from our members for this exhibition. If you are interested in doing this 
project, or leading a collaborative project to build a piece, please develop a descriptive paragraph 
(preferably with a design sketch), and send it to me by October 16th. I will review all submissions with 
the Board and we will select one person (or team) to represent DAW in this 25th AAW anniversary 
exhibition. You will then have until the end of February to complete and submit your work to AAW.  

The $40 entry fee will help defray the expense of a special display setup, return shipping to the buyer or 
the chapter, plus a very nice exhibit catalog for each participating chapter that will have a picture and 
description of each exhibit piece. The exhibit will be displayed in a prominent area at the symposium 
and each participating chapter will be clearly recognized for their contribution. 

With over 325 AAW chapters, this exhibition will be quite large, very unique, and a powerful display of 
the skills and talent in our chapters. It would be awesome to see all chapters represented. Any questions 
should be addressed to Bill Haskell or Warren Carpenter, Exhibitions Committee Co-Chairs. 

Dick Koch 
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Michael Hosaluk Classes and Demos 
 

 
 
 
Now’s the time to mark your calendar for Thursday, November 18 through Sunday, the 21st for 
Michael’s visit to DAW.  He’ll be doing demos on the 18th (at our normal meeting) and 20th (all day) for 
our membership and conducting all day classes on the 19th (Friday) and the 21st (Sunday).  See the DAW 
August newsletter for more information on this world class turner! 
 
One of the lead demonstrators at SWAT had this to say about Michael.  “There’s no one I know with 
more creativity than Michael.  Plus, he’s a fantastic teacher.” 
 
The classes (6 students max) are already half filled so our Thursday meeting might be your last chance to 
reserve a spot.  Cost is $125.   
 

Buy Yourself a Christmas Present at the DAW Meeting  
 
Our September meeting will be your first opportunity to buy tickets for the Friday, December 3, DAW 
Christmas Party where we’ll have good food, laughs, raffles, door prizes and auctions.  Tickets bought at 
the September and October meetings will be priced at $17.50 per person, the same price as we’ve had for 
at least the last 5 years.  After the October meeting, the cost will be $20. 
 
So, plan on being at the Holiday Inn Select in Richardson with family members coming along too.  Also, 
don’t forget to use some of that wood and tools you got at SWAT to fashion a nice piece for the auction 
portion of the evening. 

Empty Bowls and Beads of Courage Incentives 

The DAW Board has decided to hold a cash prize drawing based on the number of bowls and boxes 
contributed by members this year. Each bowl or box will earn one ticket. So be sure to put your name or 
identifying logo on each piece. The prizes will be $150, $100, and $50. The drawing will be held at the 
January. Your chances of winning are proportional to the number of tickets accrued in your name! 

Volunteers for SWAT 

A big thanks to all who helped with Room 2 at SWAT. Especially those who helped with the set up and 
tear down. 
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SWAT Report 
 

SWAT held its 19th annual symposium August 27th through the 29th in Waco. This year’s event drew a 
record 704 attendees, 32% higher than last year’s event and 20% higher than the 2008 symposium that 
was held in Waco. 

New to SWAT this year were the Special Interest Groups (SIGs) that were held Friday evening.   The 
SWAT board has received many favorable comments about these discussion groups along with 
suggestions for topics that could be covered in the future. 

Always a popular venue, the Instant Gallery this year had over 580 pieces on display representing work 
from each of the member clubs and the national lead demonstrators.  

The 2-for-1 raffles were also very successful with proceeds up 42% over the previous year.  Turned 
pieces contributed by DAW members consisted of the following: 

·  Greg Glennon – Staved Mobius ribbon Bowl  

·  Ken Rodgers – African Mahogany platter with patinated gold and copper leaf design  

·  Dick Koch – Yellowheart & Bloodwood segmented vessel with ebony Finial  

·  Kevin Bassett – “SUNRISE” vase  

·  Dan Henry – Open segmented Christmas ornament with rose engine embellishment  

·  Bonnie MacDonald – Marbled platter  

·  Tom Crosby – Mimosa hollowform with embellishment  

·  Steve Worcester – Died and painted Box Elder hollowform with slumped glass adornment.  

·  Ed Heuslein - “Chianti Sunrise” - ash and walnut hollowform. 

Pictures of the Two-for-One raffle items and the Instant Gallery can be seen on the SWAT website at 
http://www.swaturners.org/svmanager/gallery.shtml.  Be sure to check back later because more pictures 
will be posted in a month or so. 

Another new addition to SWAT this year were the Beads of Courage tables displaying information about 
the purpose and history of the program along with 33 Beads of Courage boxes that were brought to 
SWAT from many of the chapters.   Craig Fyock from Wood World announced that many other 
vendors would join him in sponsoring a Beads of Courage award program.  From the boxes contributed 
at SWAT 1st place was awarded to Dick Koch, 2nd place to Tom Crosby and 3rd place to Richard 
Mineo.  More information on the award program can be found on Wood World’s website at: 
http://woodworldtx.com/beads-courage/. 

 The SWAT board is interested in your comments and feedback from the 2010 symposium.  To submit 
your comments click the “Contact Us” link at the bottom of any page on the SWAT website or send e-
mail to: president@swaturners.org. 

 Finally, it’s not too soon to start planning for the 2011 Symposium, which will be held the last weekend 
of August in Waco. There will be more demo rooms next year, so the need for regional turners will be 
increased. Dan Henry and Marion McDaniel  were the only regional demonstrators this year who are 
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members of DAW. We should at least double that number next year. 

Acclaimed at the State Fair 
 
Two of our members, Bob Beaubouef and Michael Boyle, will be showing winners at the Texas State 
Fair. 
 
Bob entered a couple pieces in the Texas State Fair Creative Arts competition and came away with 
TWO ribbons. 
 

 
 
The one on the left won the Blue Ribbon in the Folk Art category.  He did it as a gift to a friend of his 
daughter who has just graduated from Texas Wesleyan University Law School in Ft. Worth. 
 
The piece on the right (do we detect some Binh Pho influence?) won an Honorable mention and Bob has 
donated it to The Women’s Center of Ft. Worth where it is now on permanent display in their offices. 
 
Congratulations Bob! 
 
(For those of you who don’t know, Bob is also the guy who does all the duplicating of the SWAT demo 
DVDs for the SWAT member club libraries.  Thanks, Bob) 
 
Michael won second place in the Turned Wood Articles category at the fair with his 14 inch diameter  
segmented bowl. 
 

 
 



  7

 

Schedule of Upcoming DAW Events 
September 16 - DAW Club Meeting – Ron Engel-Wilson on end grain hollowing 
October 7 – DAW Board Meeting 
October 21 - DAW Club Meeting 
November 4 – DAW Board Meeting 
November 18 – DAW Meeting Michael Hosaluk 
November 19 to 21 – All day classes by Michael Hosaluk  
December 2 – DAW Board Meeting 
December  3 – Christmas Party at Richardson Holiday Inn Select (No regular meeting in Dec.) 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

 2010 Club Officers and Contacts 
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The Dallas Area Woodturners (DAW) recognizes certain activities performed by members of the American Association of 
Woodturners at the shop of any club member, as being sponsored by DAW.  This sponsorship is intended to apply to any 
activities or undertakings addressed in the monthly DAW newsletters, on the DAW website or at DAW monthly meetings or 
communicated to members of DAW and include, but not limited to, activities taking place at any location. 


